
Term 1, Week 3  8th February 2017 

Quality education in a caring environment  

Principal’s Report 
Welcome back to 2017 in what should be a productive and 
rewarding year for all students.  Students returned on 
Monday and looked relaxed and eager to commence a new 
school year, happily moving into their new classes.  I would 
also like to extend a very warm welcome to our newest 
students in Kindergarten who commenced today and to 
our new staff member, Miss Ellen Jamieson. 

Student Leaders’ Induction 
Parents and community members are invited to attend our 
Student Leader Induction Assembly and Captains’ Tree 
Planting Ceremony on Monday 13th February, commencing 
at 12:30pm.  Our student leaders for 2017, including 
school captains, parliamentarians and house captains will be 
inducted by a host of special guests. The traditional planting 
of the captains’ tree will take place at the conclusion of the 
assembly. 

School Fees 
This year our Voluntary Contribution fees will be $30 and 
our subject fees $25 for the year. These fees help the 
school purchase essential classroom supplies (eg exercise 
books, pencils, pens, scrapbooks, scissors, glue, rulers, 
coloured pencils, textas, paint, paper, tissues, tote trays, 
desks, chairs, etc).  The subject fee covers the costs of 
materials for practical lessons such as kitchen, garden, art, 
craft, science, music and PE. Invoices will be sent out 
shortly and payments can be made via our website or 
directly to the front office. 

 

Change of Details 
Student details change at times and it is the parent’s 
responsibility to advise the school of any changes.  These 
include: 

 Change of address or phone number (especially mobile 
phone numbers) 

 Change of emergency contact details 

 Change of any medical condition of students 

 Change of family situation that may affect a student’s 
performance at school 
Any other change in circumstance that affects your child in 
the school setting 
Maintaining a close relationship with the school and 
keeping the school well informed will prevent any 
problems that could arise in the future.  Information can be 
passed onto your child’s teacher or an appointment can be 
made to discuss this with the principal. 

P&C Meeting 
Please note that our first P&C meeting for the year will be 
held tomorrow, Thursday 9th February at 3:15pm in the 
staffroom.  New parents to the school community are very 
welcome and especially encouraged to attend.  This 
meeting will set down the priorities for the year. 

Have a great week! 

Carol Oataway   

Principal 

“Flourish to the end” 

Hay Public School 
Phone  02 6993 1270 
Fax   02 6993 1779 

8th February 2017 

Term 1 Week 3 

Hay Happenings 
Email—hay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web Site www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

K-6 

Assembly 

24th Feb 

12.30 

School Hall 

All Welcome 

SCHOOL 
RULES 

I can do my best. 

I can respect all 
people. 

I can respect all 
property. 

I can be in the 
right place. Welcome Kindergarten 2017 
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Staffing for 2017 

Staffing for this year is: 

Principal  Mrs Carol Oataway 

Deputy Principal Mrs Suzanne Murphy 

Assistant Principals Mrs Fiona Simpson 

Mrs Sherelle Shea 

KZ   Miss Ellen Zambon 

1S   Mrs Sherelle Shea 

1/2 B   Mrs Leah Books 

2/3 CM  Mrs Dannielle Christensen 

Mrs Suzanne Murphy 

3/4 RK   Mrs Jayne Rutledge 

Miss Sharon Kennedy 

4H   Miss Bronwyn Hicks 

5J   Miss Ellie Jamieson 

6 P   Mrs Robyn Pearson 

6 SC   Mrs Fiona Simpson 

Mrs Fleur Cullenward 

Relief   Miss Caroline Warr 

   Mrs Carolyn Clarke 

Library  Mrs Sarah Houston 

Miss Sharon Kennedy 

Computer   Mrs Sarah Houston 

Instructional Leader Mrs Suzanne Murphy 

Learning Support Miss Sharon Kennedy 

Mrs Fiona Simpson 

School Learning Support Officers 

Mrs Anna Lilburne 

Mrs Ruth Headon 

Mrs Kerri Mijok 

Mrs Kathy Duncan 

Ms Kirsten Hutchings 

Mr Michael Montgomery 

Mrs Cate Gaston 

Kitchen/Garden Mrs Kathy Duncan 

   Mrs Anna Lilburne 

School Chaplain Mr Shane Orchard 

Front Office  Mrs Judy Callaghan 

   Mrs Joanne Dunn 

   Mrs Kerri Mijok  

   Mrs Cate Gaston 

 

Sports News 

Swimming Carnival 
Our annual Swimming Carnival will be held next Friday 
17th February at the John Houston Memorial Pool. We 
will again be calling for parental assistance and if you are 
able to assist please contact Mrs Pearson. 
Due to pool regulations and restrictions, only students 
who can swim a lap (of any stroke) will attend this 
carnival. This includes children in Years 3-6 and Year 2 
(who turn 8 in 2017). 
House meetings will be held tomorrow to elect captains 
and take entries for the carnival. 

District Cricket Trials 
Congratulations to Jack Headon, Daniel Stewart, Finn 
Cullenward and Will Simpson who were selected (last 
year) to attend the Deniliquin District Cricket Trials in 
Deni today. GOOD LUCK. 

District Tennis Trials 
The Deniliquin District Tennis Trials will be held this 
Friday at the Charlotte Street courts, commencing at 
9.15am. No canteen is available. 
Cost is $5000 per player, payable to the conveyor, 
Wayne Bradley. 
Good luck to Skye Lilburne, Olivia Huggins, Lachie 
Clark, Will Simpson, Jack Headon, Finn Cullenward, 
Luke Nevinson and Ralph Robson. 

Welcome to Hay Public Miss Jamieson 
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Parent Information 

Crossing Supervision begins at 8.30am 

Rostered teacher supervision begins at 8.45am  

School Starting Time 

9.15am 

Lunch 

11.15am – 12.00pm 

                    Recess 

1.30pm - 2.00pm 

Finish Time 

   3.15pm 

Parents are to ensure that students are at school 
prior to the 9.15am morning bell to avoid disruption 

to class and learning time. 
The most important learning of the day takes place in the 
morning. Please make sure your child is here on time and 

ready to learn. 

 

ABSENCES 

All absences are advised to parents by text on the day. If 
you have not already advised the school of this absence 
please do so by return text. A note on students return to 
school is needed only if text has not been answered. 

FOR SALE– HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL HATS 

Two sizes available 

$10.00 each 

Available front office 

Coming Events/ Sporting Dates 

 
10th Feb Dist. Tennis Trials - Deni 

13th Feb Student Leaders’ Induction 

  Kitchen Garden Commences 

14th March NRL Assembly 9.30 am Yrs 3-6 

17th Feb Swimming Carnival - Hay 

2nd March Dist. Swimming Carnival - Hay 

9th March P&C AGM Meeting 2pm 

13th March Riverina Swimming Carnival-Albury 

23rd March Performance-Great Galaxies $5.00 

5/6th April NSWPSSA Swimming - Homebush 

Procedures For parents Travelling on School Business 

When students are travelling in a car other than their parent's car on 
school business, the school needs to be notified of whom they are 
travelling with. 

Only drivers that have provided their details to the school are 
authorised by the school to carry other students.  

PLEASE CALL AT THE SCHOOL TO COMPLETE THE 
FORM, WITH YOUR LICENSE AND CAR REGO DETAILS 

Authorised drivers are drivers who have provided their licence and 
details of their car's registration to the school.  

Under Workplace Health and Safety, the school would never sanction 
a P plated driver to carry a student, due to the high risks involved.  

The HPS front office have  
Stewart House  

high bounce balls for $3 each. 
 

 

FREE  SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC 
AT  THE  

COMMUNITY HEALTH  CENTRE 
PH: 1800 450 046 

Pulse Youth Group  
Year 6 to Year 12 Students 

Commencing Friday 17th February 
7-9.30pm  

@ Hay Baptist Church of Hope Inquiries to  
Ruth 0428 437779 

FREE HOMEWFREE HOMEWFREE HOMEWOOORK CLUBRK CLUBRK CLUB   
   

When: Tuesdays afternoons commencing  
 Week 5, 20th February 

Years 1,2 & 3  3.15pm until 4pm 

Years 4,5 & 6   3.15 until 4.30pm 

Where: Hay Public School Library 

Tutors: Mrs Ruth Headon & Mrs Anna Lilburne 

Afternoon Tea provided—Donations gratefully accepted 

 
PLACEMENT WILL BE ON A FIRST COME 

BASIS. NUMBERS LIMITED.  

NAMES TO FRONT OFFICE 
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HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEENHAY PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEENHAY PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEEN 

Canteen List  

available  

on website 

 

 

 

 

Canteen Birthday Cup 
Cake Orders $25.00 

PARENT ONLINE PAYMENT (POP)  

Did you know that you can make payments to your 
child’s school online? 

We have launched a new online payment portal linked to 
your school’s website to make it easier for you to pay for 
school related payments. This is a secure payment page 
hosted by Westpac which enables parents to pay online by 
using either VISA, MasterCard or debit card..  

What expenses can be paid online? 
Voluntary School Contributions 
Subject Contributions 
Excursions 
Sport 
Creative and Practical Arts 
Sales to Students 
Other 

When? 
This payment method is available now. 

How? 
Log onto School site at www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
Click on “Make a Payment” and follow the prompts to make 
a payment via Visa or MasterCard. 

HPS Payment Coupon 
Once a year  payment of $75.00 

Covers fees and performances 

 

Name:_______________________________ 

Total Payment  

 $_______________ 

Payment to yellow box in front office 
or by Parents Online Payments on website 

Sporting Schools – Cricket TERM 1 
 

Hay Public School has registered to 
participate in Sporting Schools, an Australian 
Government programme. Sporting Schools 
will provide students with the opportunity to access 
sport based activities that are funded by the Australian 
Government. This term the program will run cricket and 
is open to all students in Stages 1, 2 or 3. The first 20 
students to return permission notes will be accepted 
into the program. If your child wishes to attend, please 
collect a permission note from Miss Hicks. The first 
session will begin in Week 4 and run until Week 8 on 

Fees  

General Contribution $30.00 

Subject Fees $25.00 

Performances  

Great Galaxies (23rd March) $ 5.00 

Mathematics Circus Skills $ 5.00 

(23rd May)  

Life Education $10.00 

(1st-3rd August)  


